ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

Friday, December 16, 2005

Thames Campus Room 102

Meeting called to order by Leslie Samuelson 12:32pm

Minutes October14 meeting accepted

Minutes November 18 meeting accepted with following alterations:

            Students are able to petition for up to 39 credits through APL.

            Announcement: Bill Dopirak organizing a Trailblazer trip to Gungywump.

Career Center Update—Christy Chiekezie

            The Career Center addresses 2 main areas of need: Undecided students (~2000 undeclared/LAS/GS) who need assistance with career information; and students in career courses who need assistance in developing job seeking skills.  Two areas of the Career Center website were reviewed, each area designed to assist one of the student types: E-choices career assessment inventory (myers-briggs and strong inventories may be taken in person at the center), and the employment page with links to the college central network site designed to allow students to review job listings and post resumes.  The faculty were shown informational materials available to students and reminded that Christy will meet individually with students as well as give workshops and inclass presentations whenever requested (the request form is on the faculty page of the website.)

New Registration Card and Advising—Brian Kennedy

            Reviewed changes on the new registration card format with special attention to the Instructor override section.  Iterated the fact that students do not need to fill out the SS# on the card as Student ID#’s are used for tracking.

            The winter break advising schedule was passed out along with instructions to contact Joanna Doherty if faculty can assist at any time during the break.

Dean’s Report—Ann Branchini

            Updated Academic Division goals will be presented at next meeting owing to low attendance.

            Text Review Committee will need 3 or more faculty volunteers to review policies, procedures and text related issues as well as collect and disseminate information.  Guidelines are already in place for the committee.

            Search Committees will be announced in January, and volunteers will be called for.

            Questions about Title III and the President’s all college meeting were solicited.  A system wide job description for the new Director position will be drafted, but can be altered with respect to implementation specific to our college.  The Director will report to one of the Administrators at the college (unsure who at this time); Ann will attempt to persuade the committee to allow reporting to the Academic Dean.  The Director will be utilized as a resource for all departments, not just departments offering developmental courses.

Suggested Topics for future meetings:

            Copyright issues with a specialist presenting - Mildred Hodge.

            Invite the new Director to meet with the Division - Phil Mayer

Institutional Vision with breakout groups consisting of Full Professors, Assistant/Associate tenured Professors and non-tenured faculty - Will Hare.

No Old/New Business

Announcements:

            Phil Mayer mentioned that the United Way Campaign raised $10,000 and wished us all a Merry Christmas!

Adjourned 1:15pm

            

